IOPC Funds Assembly 10th Session -17th to 21 October 2005.

Among the items considered by the Assembly at its meeting in London last week were the issues of CLC/Fund Revision and Substandard transportation of oil.

CLC/Fund Revision.

Following the impasse  reached on the Review of the International Compensation Regime reported by the ninth meeting of the third intersessional Working Group on the 10th May 2005, the Assembly was asked to consider whether the 1992 Civil Liability Convention and the 1992 Fund Convention should be revised and, if so, which issues should be addressed in any such revision. 
A proposal by  the UK and 10 other states to instruct the Working Group to continue with a limited revision was supported by 23 states, whereas the Greek proposal to terminate the mandate of the Working Group was supported by 28 states. Two papers were submitted by the International Group opposing revision. Following the debate, the Assembly agreed that the Working Group would be terminated and revision of the regime would be removed from the Assembly's agenda.   

The International Group's proposal to extend STOPIA to all 1992 CLC states and to put in place a mechanism to achieve an overall 50/50 sharing between shipping industry and oil industry interests in the cost of all pollution claims by way of contractually binding agreements was accepted and was a key factor in the Assembly's decision.  The International Group was asked to work with the IOPC Funds Secretariat and OCIMF to develop a draft agreement or agreements to facilitate 50/50 sharing overall which could be considered by the Assembly in early 2006. 
Substandard transportation of oil.

The Assembly took note of the submission made by the International Group on Ship Standards and the appended report detailing the surveys and inspections currently undertaken by Classification Societies, Port States, insurance and cargo interests.  The assembly also noted the prevailing view of the third intersessional Working Group that an informal working group should be established to consider substandard transportation of oil which was supported in principle by the majority of the delegations.

The Assembly decided that draft terms of reference should be developed for consideration at its next session.  The Danish delegation offered to take the lead in working with other international delegations in the development of draft terms.

